Happy 75th Anniversary Fort Lauderdale
Executive Airport (FXE)!

On March 11th, 2022, Fort Lauderdale Executive Airport {(FXE) celebrated it's
75th Anniversary with a gala dinner held at the Sheltair hanger! The gala

the country.

The City presented Jerry Holland,
CEO of Sheltair Aviation, for more
than four decades of dedication

toward the development of the Fort
Lauderdale Executive Airport. Jerry
Holland is an industry leader, aviation
pioneer, and current Chairman, CEQ,
and founder of the third generational
family-owned company, Sheltair.
During the late 1970's, Jerry found an
opportunity to add airport property
development to his company portfolio
by executing projects at the Fort
Lauderdale Executive Airport. These
developments would give birth to
Sheltair while also marking the start
of his legacy in the general aviation
industry

Congratulations to the 2022 Special
Recognition Award recipient First
Industrial Reality Trust, represented
by Executive Director, Chris Wilson.
The Special Recognition Award was
presented to First Industrial Realty
Trust, Inc., for their significant
investment to the Industrial Airpark,
which builds value, creates jobs, and
continues to drive economic growth
and support to the Airport community,
the City of Fort Lauderdale, and our

celebrated the accomplishments that FXE has had over the years as well as
the many partners who have helped make this one of the premier airports in

The City presented a proclamation to
Ms. Lisa Holland, President of
Sheltair Aviation Services, in
recognition of Women of Aviation
Worldwide (WOAW). Lisa has been
an instrumental part of Sheltair's
continued growth and success. Under
her leadership, the company has
completed the expansion of Sheltair's
Northside Hanger Complex at FXE
and acquired APEX Jet Center in the
Orlando Melbourne airport and
commenced its corporate hanger
constructions at Tampa and
Savannah Hilion Head International
Airports as well as Rocky Mountain
Metropalitan Airport.

Congratulations to the 2022
Achievement in Community
Excellence (Ace) Award recipient
Makers Air, represented by President
and CEO David Hocher. The (ACE)

neighbors. Award was presented to Makers Air

for their extraordinary outreach and
engagement efforts enriching the
communities they serve in Fort
Lauderdale and the Bahamas.

The 75t Anniversary Gala at FXE
honored Don Campion and the
Banyan Air team with the 2022 Green
Champion Award for its exceptional
effort and commitment supporting
green initiatives to reduce carbon
emissions and reducing energy
consumption. On January 30, 2020,
Banyan Air Service received and
distributed its first delivery of over
7,300 gallons of sustainable aviation
fuel at the Executive Airport. Thank
you Banyan Air for your commitment
in the pursuit of sustainability
practices and your extraordinary
accomplishments for receiving 1S-
BAH Stage |l accreditation!

Congratulations to Rufus James as
he received a Leadership Award for
his “Leadership, Service and Vision”
of the Fort Lauderdale Executive
Airport at the FXE 75th Anniversary
Gala. During his tenure as Airport
Director, Rufus has lead several
projects, initiatives and improvemenis
that have been a driving force in the
success of FXE. Among his many
accomplishments, he has completing
the Airport Master Plan that outlines
long-term development for the airport
and provides a 20-year outlook that
i~ considers the needs of airport
tenants, aviation professionals, and
residents. He has successfully
negotiated several leases resulting in
240,000 square feet of new hangar
¢ development at FXE and 400,000
+ square feet of warehousefoffice
space in the Airport Industrial Park.
These developments represent an
investment of more than $75 million
dollars in construction for the Airport.
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Karriem Edwards VP of Development of the
Boys and Girls Club and Commissioner
McKinzie present proclamation to FXE for
their continued advocacy and support.

St. Patrick's Day Parade & Festival

The City Commission presented a
proclamation to the Westminster
Academy Girls' Basketball Team in
honor of their state championship,
declaring March 15, 2022, as
Westminster Academy Girls'
Basketball Team Day in Fort
Lauderdale. Congratulations, Lady
Lions!

It was an honor to celebrate

International Women's History Month
(March 1-March 31) with the Junior
League of Greater Fort Lauderdale!
Alongside past presidents Sandy
Casteel and Audrey Ring, we
discussed the challenges that women
experience in leadership today. As a
member and past president of the
Junior League, | am grateful for the
more than B0 years of leadership
development and empowerment that
they provided women in our
community.

The City Commission presented a proclamation declaring March 20-26, 2022, as
Mational Surveyors' Week in the City of Fort Lauderdale.
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Chief Patrick Lynn Returns to Lead Fort Lauderdale Police Department

Fort Louderdale, FL - Fort Lauderdabe City Manager Chris Lagerbloom announced today the
appaintment of Chiel Patrick Lynin as the new Chiel of Police for the Fart Lauderdale Police Department
effective Monday, &pril 4, 2022,

This is a return to the department for Lynn, whe served as Interim Chief in 2021, "Chief Lynn was a
stabilizing figure last year during a period of transition for this department,” Lagerbloarm said. “He has
the respect and suppart of the command staff and the rank and file. | reached out and asked if he'd be
willing to come out of retirement, and thankfully, he said yes."

“Fort Lauderdale PD is an excellent department with excelent people. For me, it's an honor to have the
oppartunity to serve with therm,” Lynn said.

Chief Lynn brings 35 years of law enforcerment experience. He began his law enforcement career as a
patrol officer with the City of Pembroke Pines Police Department in 1982 and rose through the ranks
before retiring as the city's Deputy Chief in 2007. FI:I"I'.'I'AIH'IE his retirement from Pembroke Pines, Chied
Lynn served as the Police Chief for the Town of Davie Police Departrment from 2007 to 2017,

Chief Lynin's career inclsdes extensive experience in eperations, investigations, and the administration
of technologically mnowative, community-oriented police agencies. Some of his accomplishments
include revamping departrnent hiring and Internal Affairs processes to ensure compliance with state
statuted, increasing minority recruitrnent and hiring community-foc used personnel, initisting and
completing the constrection of a 52.5 million training facility/firearms range to eliminate overtime
expenses associated with traiming and range leasing costs, and establishing a full-time domestic violenoe
imvestigations podition to endure that all reports of domestic violence are docurnented and investigated.

Chief Lynn holds a bachebor's and a master's degree in public administration from Florida Atlantic
University. He is also a graduate of the 210th Session of the FBI National Acadermy and the Southern
Police Institute Command Officers Course, In addition, Chief Lynn served as the President of the
Broward Courty Chiefs of Pobce Association and Chairman of the High Intensity Drug Trafficking Area,
South Florida Money Laundering Task Force Steering Committ ee
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Media Contact: Ashley Doussard - adoussard@lortiavderdale gov

George English Park Bna’r Ramp Renovation

The Cily of Fort Louderdale is rencwaling the
twi boat ramps thet provide sooess to George
English Loke o Georgs English Park, The praject
includes:

= remaving the aaisting docks

«  installing four new Aoating docks of
eath ramg

+ replocing the sidewalk that beads fo
the boot ramps

The new boot rompswill be oble o ocoommodate
veszels with a vertical dearonce of up o 10 feet
and 3 inches in occordance with the vertical
clearance under the Swnrise Boulevard Bridge
over the Middle River. Since the project begon
in July 2021, crews from Sogoris Corp. howe
completed the reconstruction of the westernmast B
boat ramp.

Both boat romps. and the nearby porking arsa of George English Park will be closed on Tuesday, March
29 whils crews relocate comstruction squipment from the westernmest boat ramp b the boat remp af the
southeast carner of the lake. On Wednasday, March 30, the new weilernmost baat ramp will agen to the
public and erews will begin demaliion and reconstruction of the bost ramp of the southeast cormer af the
lake,

Craves are hpecally an sile Monday through Friday betesan 7 a.m. and & pom, Overall completion is expacied
by the end of June 2022,

George English Park remaing apan for recreational acliviies during construction, though parking is mited.
Maarky businesses remiein apan and conlinue previding guided tours and ather services.

Fleose gvoid the construction area and follow posted signs. We opolegize for ony incomeniance and thonk
aur nesghbors far thair continued patience os wa complets this project os quickly os passibla,

For more information or questions, contoch:
Connie Hoyman, Project Monoger
954-B28-7150 cr choyman@ortlouderdale.gov

City of Fort Lavderdale 24-Hour Neighbor Service Center
954.828-B000 or lauderservifortlauderdole.gay
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Leam More about the George English Boat Ramp Project
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The Jimmy Evert and George English Tennis Centers
will be resurfaced beginning in April. Both sites will
remain open but with restricted access.

Please pardon any disruption to normal tennis
activities while improve are made to our tennis
centers. We apologize for any inconvenience this may
cause and thank you for your patience.

If you have any questions, please email the
serogers@fortlauderdale.gov.

CITY OF FORT LAUDERDALE
TO CHLORINATE WATER SYSTEM

Water Treatment Scheduled for
March 22 - April 12, 2022

The City of Fort Lauderdale will temporarily switch
to usimg free chlorine in its drinking water system
beginning at 9 a.m. on Tuesday, March 22, 2022, throwgh
9 a.m. on Tuesday, April 12, 2022.

Frint chlorination is a common prissentative maintenance
procedure for water systems using chloramines for
disinfection. The City expects the chlarination period to be
transparent to our neighbors; however, some may nothos
a slight change in the taste or smell of their tap water.
In addition, neighbors may see fire hydrants running in
their neighborhoods, which is part of the normal
maintenance process,

Flushing fire bydrants is a routing part of the
free chiorination process.

The City of Fort Lauderdale maintains the highest standards to ensure that clean, high guality drinking water is
delivered to our nelghbors, The City's water meets federal, state, and local prirmary drinking water standards.

For more information, please contact cur 24-hour Customer Service Center at [954) 828-8000 or via LauderSery
at www.fortlauderdale. gov/laudersery.

If you would Nko this publicanan in an afternate format, plaass cail [954) £28-4755 or emall cirateg)

Borauderan gov.

LAUDERTRAC
FORT LAUDERDALE

TRACKING PROGRESS ON COMMISSION PRIORITIES
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Fort Lauderdale Historic

Preservation Plan Survey

The City of Fort Lauderdale is partnering with The Craig Group
to engage community members in developing a Strategic
Historic Preservation Plan. We appreciate your input through
the completion of this survey to help better inform the City in its
efforts to protect Fort Lauderdale's historic assets.

On the survey, there are four sections covered which include:

Community Character and Community Values
Present Resilience Challenges in Fort Lauderdale
Present Challenges for Historic Preservation
Future Opportunities for Historic Preservation

Take the Survey
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Where Young People Meet &
Thrive at the Hear! of Your Communily

SATURDAY, APRIL 9, 2022 19 A.M. - 2 .M.

Mills Pond Park, 2200 NW Bth Avenus
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To discuss any issues in your neighborhood, please join our District 1 meeting.
Please contact District 1 Assistant Melissa Whiddon
mwhiddon@fortlauderdale.gov or 954-828-5033, for any questions or to
schedule an appointment.

STAY CONNECTED



